In Memoriam: Dr. Philip Hicks

Dalhousie University Announcements < DAL-ANNOUNCEMENT@LISTS.DAL.CA> on behalf of

Dalhousie Notice <notice@DAL.CA>

Fri 10/2/2020 4:19 PM

To: DAL-ANNOUNCEMENT@LISTS.DAL.CA < DAL-ANNOUNCEMENT@LISTS.DAL.CA>

In Memoriam: Dr. Philip Hicks

Dr. Philip Hicks, former president of the Nova Scotia Agricultural College, passed away at the age of 68 on September 28, 2020.

Dr. Hicks was president of the Nova Scotia Agricultural College from 2003-2007. He was an accomplished public speaker, speaking English, French, German and Japanese and was the winner of numerous awards recognizing research excellence.

Under his guidance and leadership, NSAC enrolment climbed each year he was at NSAC. The University moved its marketing activities forward to a higher level, the positions of International Student Coordinator and Manager, Enrolment Management were created and administrative structures were streamlined. The NSAC celebrated its 100th birthday with a postage stamp and the Centennial Ampitheatre was created. The Atlantic Poultry Research Centre was opened and NASC reestablished full University accreditation from the Canada Council of Animal Care. Research funding from external sources more than doubled.

Online condolences may be directed to https://www.mccallgardens.com/obituaries/thomas-philip-hicks

1 of 1 2/28/2022, 3:43 PM